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 From the Middle of Lent 

 

Soon we will be at the mid-point of Lent for 2018. Our theme this year is ñbe stillò ð 

which is a way of calling our church family to stop long enough to let our faith infuse 

into our lives in new ways. If we are too busy to find meaning for life, then we are likely 

too busy for God. Which is also true in the reverse: if we are too busy for God then we 

are likely too busy to find real meaning in life. This cycle becomes its own circular trap. 

     As we take time to be still, one of the objects of our meditation and prayer should be 

the call of God for us to repent. In our upcoming Word Magazine I write: 

 Lent is about many things - more than there is space to list. But at the center of 

the Christian season of Lent is the admission that every believer needs to be serious 

about the discipline of repentance. To repent means to turn around. Turn over a new 

leaf. To abandon the old habits and old choices which push us away from God and 

choose new habits and make new choices which bring us closer to God. 

     So the question becomes: from which things or what behaviors do we need to repent? 

How many of us need to repent from worry? How many of us need to repent from 

laziness? How many from busyness? How many from desire, lust, envy, and greed 

(which are different, but close cousins on the biblical, psychological, and emotional 

scale)? 

     This weekend Raj Nadella will be with us at White Memorial to discuss some of the 

biblical issues surrounding wealth and poverty. I should share that my final doctoral 

project 12 years ago was about wealth and the power of money in the New Testament. 

Money, wealth and similar concerns dominate the Bible, garnering hundreds and 

hundreds of mentions in the text. Raj, a New Testament professor at Columbia 

Theological Seminary, will help us discover these texts and shed some new light on 

them. Part of what I expect him to say is that as disciples of Jesus, we had better be 

concerned with the needs of the impoverished in our spheres of influence. You cannot  

be a follower of Jesus and be unconcerned with the plight of your neighbor. If you 

would like to see how seriously Jesus demands our concern for the suffering, read  

Luke 16:19 - 31. 

     Of course I also expect Raj to tell us that in modern America we love money too 

much and God too little. Again, Luke is helpful. Luke 16:13 is most instructive - ñno 

slave can serve two masterséyou cannot serve God and wealth.ò What does that verse 

mean?  

     I hope you will come and hear Raj on Saturday morning at our church. I hope you 

will come and hear him preach on Sunday morning. I hope you will sit still with him, 

others, and Godôs word; and, sitting still, have time to discover the places in your lives 

where the world is too much present, and God is far too absent. 

 

May repenting grace abound, 

 

 
 

 

Christopher Edmonston 

 

P.S. Please register for our Winter Retreat with Raj Nadella at www.whitememorial.org/

register. 
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J◌◘◒ ░○■ C◌○▓□◑○◒ 
Prayers and Christian Concerns to: Marsha and Robert 

Hinton on the death of their daughter, Amy E. Lilly Teague, 

February 23, High Point, NC.  

 

New Presbyterians: Evans Rachel Brewer, born February 

16, child of Allison and Jim Brewer, grandchild of Sara and 

Clark Brewer  

 
Hospitals (*designates discharged): Rex: *Bill Farley;  

Hillcrest Rehab: *Louise Hartung. 

 
 
 

IN THE CHURCH TRIUMPHANT 

Richard Clyde Parker ï February 25, 2018 

WMPC family members: daughters and their families,  

Lisa and Ralph Whitfield and Lynn, Will,  

William and Weslyn Bolton 

Y◌◔◑ A◓◓□○◓▲◌○ P◄□░◒□ 

Is a White Memorial Friend or Relative in the Hospital?  
  

Please call the church office to let us know of relatives and 

friends who are in the hospital so that our pastoral staff may 

visit them. Due to HIPAA regulations, hospitals do not inform 

us when a member is hospitalized (even though a request for 

your church affiliation may appear on the admissions form.) 

We print membersô names in this newsletter and on our hospital 

board at church so we may pray for them. Please tell us if you 

or a relative do not want your name included; otherwise, we 

will follow our usual practice. Contact Amy Claprood at ext. 

210 during business hours.  

 

Ride the Shuttle!  
Avoid the traffic around the church and ride the shuttle from 

Carolina Place on Sundays. Shuttle service begins at 8:45 a.m. 

and continues until the 11:00 a.m. worship service concludes 

and everyone is back to their cars. Hayes Barton United  

Methodist now operates a shuttle from the same location, so 

look for the White Memorial sign in the shuttle bus window.  

 

Stephen Ministry 
Are you experiencing a difficult time in 

life, such as grief, divorce, job loss,  

chronic or terminal illness, relocation or 

separation? Would you welcome someone 

to walk along side you to speak with about 

this journey? Stephen Ministers are  

Christian men and women trained to provide confidential one-to

-one care. They have a passion for bringing Christôs love and 

care to people during a time of need. If you or someone you 

know would like to receive support from a Stephen Minister, 

please contact Robert Galloway, Pastoral Resident, at  

rgalloway@whitememorial.org or 919-834-3425, ext. 251.  

 

Batter Up! 
The WMPC Softball team is actively recruiting new team  

members as we seek to recapture our City of Raleigh Church 

League Championship. The season starts in early April and our 

games are Tuesdays and Thursdays. If you are interested in 

playing competitive softball and building strong relationships 

with fellow WMPC members, please contact Nick Salvatore at 

nick.salvatore@jmp.com.  

 

Volunteers Needed for Easter Lily Delivery  
White Memorial delivers Easter lilies to our homebound members. 

Our members appreciate the lovely flowers, the personal visit and 

that they are remembered by White Memorial. If you can help 

make these special visits on Easter Sunday, April 1, or the week 

after, call Amy Claprood at 919-834-3425, ext. 210, to sign up. 

Even one visit will make a great impact. 

 

 

Chapel Evening Prayer Service 

Please join us for a service of evening prayer in Davidson 

Chapel on Sunday, March 4 at 5:30 p.m. Hear the Word       

spoken and proclaimed, and let the text of the music assist in 

your personal prayers. Music will be led by the newly formed 

Treble Ensemble, a group of nine 3rd-5th graders. Prayer                 

Service will be led by Grier Richards and Kirsten Homdrom. 

 

Seniors Helping Seniors with Technology 

Itôs back! Another great opportunity to enjoy lunch while learning 

more about your iPhone, iPad or laptop. Senior high school              

students will be on-hand to help senior adults. Join us Sunday, 

March 25 from noon to 1:15 p.m. in C200. Register by March 21 

with Tonya Higgins at thiggins@whitememorial.org or  

919-834-3425, ext. 216. 

 

North Carolina Bach Festival 2018: EverybodyẮs Welcome 
NC Bach Festival is coming back to WMPC. On Friday, March 2, at 

7:30 p.m., Richard "Dobbs" Hartshorne will perform Bach's Six  

Cello Suites on double-bass. His performance will be interspersed 

with poems about the Suites written by phenomenal Irish poet  

Macdara Woods. Concert is free and everyone is welcome. You can 

register for this free concert: www.eventbrite.com/e/ncbf-2018-bachs

-six-suites-on-a-double-bass-with-poetry-tickets-42064516100  

 

 

 

March 21 newsletter & March 25 bulletin deadline: 
Tuesday noon, March 6 

mailto:rgalloway@whitememorial.org
mailto:nick.salvatore@jmp.com
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https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.eventbrite.com_e_ncbf-2D2018-2Dbachs-2Dsix-2Dsuites-2Don-2Da-2Ddouble-2Dbass-2Dwith-2Dpoetry-2Dtickets-2D42064516100&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=jPGuJXmrZ75G6yGaeDLQYi109-hz
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The WMPC Weekly, February 28, 2018  Page 3 

F░▲◓▬ F◌◑◊░◓▲◌○ 
Rolling River Rampage: Vacation Bible School 
VBS is right around the corner. June 18-22, 9:00-noon for  

children who have turned three by August 31, 2017 through 

current fifth graders. We will have bible stories, worship, crafts, 

recreation, music, refreshments, and more. Cost is $20 per child 

through April 1 or $35 per child if you register April 2-May 1. 

Register at whitememorial.org/children/summer-programs. Call 

Lynn Springfield at 919-834-3425, ext. 232, or email:  

lspringfield@whitememorial.org for more information. 

 

Play and Pray 
Play and Pray is our child-friendly wing of spiritual formation 

centers, located on the ground floor of the Luther Building. 

Come to Play and Pray to enjoy: 

¶ The Way Station (S104), where youôll be transported to 

Bible story and prayer experiences  

¶ Meadowlands (S101), for faith-filled games, arts, and crafts 

¶ Living Waters Childrenôs Theater (S102), where puppets 

and lively play-acting reign supreme  

 

 

4ÈÉÓ ÃÌÁÓÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÕÓÅ #ÁÎÃÅÒ #ÏÍÐÁÎÉÏÎÓ ÄÅÖÏÔÉÏÎÁÌÓȟ 
ÖÉÄÅÏÓ ÁÎÄ "ÉÂÌÅ ÌÅÓÓÏÎÓ ÔÏ ÅØÐÌÏÒÅ ÈÏ× ×Å ÃÁÎ 
ÄÒÁ× ÃÌÏÓÅÒ ÔÏ 'ÏÄ ÁÓ ×Å ÇÏ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÄÉǣÃÕÌÔ ÔÉÍÅÓȢ 

3ÕÎÄÁÙÓȟ -ÁÒÃÈ Ϊ  -  -ÁÙ άȟ ΨΦΧή  
ΪȡΩΦ - άȡΦΦ ÐȢÍȢ    #ΨΦΩ 

1ÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓȡ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ -ÁÒÙ !ÎÎ 0ÏÏÌÅ ÁÔ ÍÁÐÏÏÌÅΆÍÁÃȢÃÏÍ                                                                                    
ÏÒ *ÅÁÎ 7ÉÌÌÉÁÍÓ ÁÔ Ê×ÉÌÌÉÁÍÓΆ×ÈÉÔÅÍÅÍÏÒÉÁÌȢÏÒÇ ÏÒ                          

ÁÔ ίΧί-ήΩΪ-ΩΪΨΫȟ ÅØÔȢ ΨΩΪȢ 
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